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1he policy towards the countries which were 
friendly towards us. These friendly coun-
tries have been betrayed by us. So the entire 
world does not trust us. We should have 
firmlytoDowedthepoliqtof non-alignment. H 
we would not have favoured Kuwait at this 
juncture, we should not have favoured 
America also. So if we want to bring about 
unity in the entire country we should give due 
respect to an the people. All the revolutions 
in the world have not come merely for food, 
clothing and sheher, but for protection of 
honour also. Today our society is fighting for 
sel-respect. I wish that all people should 
have self-respect, dignity and honour and 
the President's address does not say any-
thing about the same. 

With these words, I conclude my speech. 

12.50 hrs. 

DEMANDS FOR SUPPLEMENTARY 
GRANTS (GENERAL), 1990-91 

{English] 

TIlE MINISTER OF FINANCE (SHAI 
VASHWANT SINHA): Sir, I beg to present 
a statement (Hindi and English versions) 
showing the Demands for Supplementary 
Grants in respect of the Budget (General) for 
1990-91. 

(placed in Library. See No. L T -22141 
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RE . CONSTITUTIONAL CAISIS IN THE 
COUNTRY 

[Translation] 

SHAI LK. ADVANI (New Delhi): Mr. 
Speaker, Sir, with the fall of the V.P. Singh 
Government on 7th November, 1990 a new 
chapter i1 Indian politics had started. It 
seems that chapter is also coming to an end. 

Sir, I am not participating in the discus-
sion on the Presidential Address. With your 
permiSSion I am briefly intervening to speak 
on the stalemate that has arisen since yes-
terday morning. This problem has many 
facets. The crisis was so deep that if the 
Opposition had wanted, this phase could 
have ended yesterday itself but the 
Congress(J) was given a chance to realise 
that its behaviour is the given conditions was 
most irresponsible. I am surprised that a 
national party like the Congress(I}, which is 
the biggest party of the country in this House 
and has State Governments in four States 
and on whose support the present Central 
Government is based, has chosen the trivial 
surveillance issue to create such a serious 
crisis in the country. After all who started this 
surveillance. The Congress(l) has indulged 
in surveillance of its own members as it did 
not trust their devotion to the party. This 
party has also treated Opposition leaders as 
subjects forsurveillance. In the States where 
this party is in power, the State Governments 
bdulge in this sort of thing. They have blown 
this issue out of proportion and are threaten-
tng to dislodge this Government jf their politi-
cal demands are not met. If the objective 
was to dislodge the Government, they could 
have approached the President and declared 
their dissatisfaction with this Government's 
performance and then withdrawn their sup-
port. People may be angry with us for our 
action but the withdrawal of our support was 
not done in such an unethical manner. The 
Congress(l) wanted this Government to fall 
without w~hdrawing their support. That is 
why they are complaining that we should 
have co-operated in dislodging this Govern-
ment yesterday itself. 

Sir, I am raising this issue because of 
the Congress(l)'s irresponsible behaviour in 
this time of crisis. Secondly, they are guiny 
of breaking their promise to the President. 
They are not withdrawing their support as it 
would mean once again going through the 
process of seeking a mandate. What they 
want is that this Government should go and 
they take its place. (Interruptions) Unfortu-
nately, these are some elements in the 
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Government. whose speeches. I was hear-
ing just now who may be willing to support 
the Congress(I}. (Interruptions) But. Sir, the 
Parliament has certain acx::ountability. The 
House has sanctioned funds till 31 st March 
for Government expend~ure. In yesterday's 
meeting of oppos~ion leaders, different 
aspects of this CI isis were discussed. During 
discussion it was found that this is not a 
pol~ical crisis alone but a Constnutional one 
also. This crisis even has a financial as-
pects. I, on beha~ of B.J.P. and opposnion 
parties give assurance that we will give full 
support to the President for the solution of 
these constitutional & financial crisis. So far 
as political crisis is concerned, it is for the 
Government to find out its solution. We will 
oppose those who want to come into power 
by taking advantage of the current political 
crisis. 

Today a 'Vote-on-Account' was placed 
in the House ... (/nterruptions) The Interim 
Railway Budget is also presented today. 
Apart from this, the House has to pass the 
budgets of Punjab, Kashmir, Tamil Nadu, 
Assam and Pondicherry. The budgets of 
these five States should be passed properly. 
This is a sensitive issue which can have 
serious repercussions. That is why we were 
worried the whole of yesterday. If we had 
wanted, the Government could have fallen. 
The main duty of the opposition is not just to 
expose the Government but also 10 depose 
the Government at the earliest available 
opportunity. It is our responsibility 
to ... (Interruptions) we thought that 24 hours 
would be enough for reason to prevail. Myself 
and the entire opposition is of the view that 
surveillance of political leaders is wrong. 
Wiretapping and postal interception is also 
wrong. We had told the hon.Prime Minister 
that some legal provision should be made at 
the earliest in this regard. If they make this 
issue a controversial one I consider it a 
serious crime. The ruling party and its 
supporting party should take note of~. On 
the day when the discussion was held, I had 
said that I personally know hon. Shri. Chan-

drashekhar. Some call him a puppet HewiD 
not act as a puppet. 

[Eng/ish] 

"But the temptation on the part of the 
Congress party 10 act as a puppeteer 
would be very strong.· 

[ Trans/ation] 

They would have a strong desire to 
remain a puppeteer. 

[English] 

"For Chandra Shekharji it will ba a per-
sistent dilemma. If he agree to act as a 
puppet, the consequences would be 
harmful for the Government as well as 
the country and if he refuses to ad as a 
puppet. his Government might come to 
an end. I would only like to appeaJ to him 
that even if his Government come to an 
end, at no point of time should he agree 
to become a puppet.· 

I hope he will not act like a puppet at this 
juncture or make an inappropriate state-
ment. As far as my party and the Opposition 
is concerned. I want to raiSG one more point. 
The President's Rule in Punjab will come to 
an end in the month of May. If the Presi-
dent's Rule is to be extended and elections 
are to be delayed further, the Constitution 
will have to be amended and this is possible 
only with Congress(l)'s participation. I think 
the Congress(l} has never considered this 
aspect. We have thought ofthis aspect and 
we are going to approach the President 
regarding this. As far as Constitutional needs 
or financial liabilities are concerned we are 
prepared to bail them out. The present 
political situation is unitable and uncertain 
and such a situation has never existed in the 
last 40 years. This instability and uncertainly 
should come to an end and the masses 
should be given an opportunity for a fresh 
mandate. With these words I conclude with 
the hope that the han. Prime Minister will 
intervene and put an end to this organising 
situation. 
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[English] what I have said earlier. But has Mr. Rajiv 
Gandhi got any moral right even to raisa the 

MR. SPEAKER: Prof. Madhu Dan- question of surveillance? 
davate will now speak. 

PROF: MADHU DANDAVATE (Ra-
japur): Mr. Speaker, Sir, on this occasion I 
may recall what I said in this House when my 
old colleague and friend Shri Chandra 
Shekhar sought a vote of confidence in this House. 'had reminded him then about 
certain legacies that are derived by various 
leaders. And I had reminded him then that 
when Choudhary Charan Singhji was as-
sured by then Mrs. Indira Gandhi that "We 
will support you· and the President had asked 
him to seek a vote of confidence within a 
month, the day that Shri Chaudhary Charan 
Singh was to seek a vote of confidence in the 
House, Mrs. Indira Gandhi in the morning 
had announced that" We had wtthdrawn our 
support." 

13_00 hrs. 

- -, had -reminded Mr. Chandra Shekhar 
that Mrs. Gandhi's son will not behave in a 
different manner because he too has de-
rived the same attitude of treachery of those 
whom they are supporting .... (interruptions) 
As expected, they-want to sse that this Gov-
ernment goes. But they have not the rour-
age to bring in a vote of No Confidence 
Motion before this House. They have no 
murage to declare either inside the House or 
outside tha House like: N We have wtthdrawn 
the support." Actually they have picked up 
the issue of surveillance at the residence of 
Shri Rajiv Gandhi. On that issue, they have 
kept out ofthe House. They have studied the 
Rules of Procedure very well. They know 
that when they keep out of this House, the 
very arithmetic and the balance of the House 
will be such that any important motion, even 
the Motion of Thanks to the President's 
Address, can be lost and that will constitute 
a No Confidence in the Government and as 
a result of that, the Government will have to 
go. Jut they have not got the courage to 
come forward to the House and move a vote 
~ No Confidence. They have taken up the 
surve~lance issue. I do not want to repeat 

Sir, here I want to bring to your notice 
that in this very House, on 9th August 1988, 
during the Question Hour, I had asked a 
question on tapping and interception of the 
telephones of the polijicians. I have got an 
extract of the printed report of the Lok Sabha 
Debates of 9th August, 1988. On that occa-
sion in reply to my question Mr. RajivGandhi, 
who is taking the moral tone today of chal-
lenging the surveillance, said: 

"Let me assure the han. Members that 
no telephone of any politician has been 
tapped by us at the Centre. Let us 
assure the han. Member .... " 

Afterthis sentence, there were interruptions. 
Sir, you have been given an authenticated 
copy of the CSI report on telephone tapping. 
In that, it has been stated: 

"It has been found that the phones of the 
following political persons were inter-
cepted during the period indicated 
against each ... " 

They have given the 12 names and in the 
Annexures I & II, they have given names of 
56 persons which contain the Members of 
the Congress Party, Members of the Oppo-
sition, Members of the Ruling Party, Mem· 
bers of the Cabinet and so many Members 
and there. This is the Government which 
had tapped these telephones when Shri 
Rajiv Gandhi was the Prime Minister. Shri 
Rajiv Gandhi did all these immoral things 
when he was the Prime Minister. Today, he 
has the temertty to challenge the present 
Government that are trying to hire, through 
the Haryana Government, the surveillance 
of No.10, Janpath. That is how things are 
happening. They are taking up the issues 
which are clever issues. But they do not 
want to move a No Confidence Motion. This 
is exactly what they have been doing now. 

Sir, I want to refer to a Constitutional 
issue and a Constttutional crisis. Whether 
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we belong to the Ruling Party or the Opposi-
tion, we are also worried to see that the 
Constitution doesn't collapse; economic cri-
sis doesn't take place. We are as much 
worried as anyone else. Therefore, while we 
have taken a firm attitude regarding the 
Government and also regarding Mr. Rajiv 
Gandhi and the issues that we have raise, 
we have also made tt clear that we will not 
allow the breakdown of the Constitution. For 
instance, we find that if we are not able to 
fulfil the necessary formaltties regarding the 
financial business on 1 st of April no money 
can be drawn from the Consolidated Fund 
of India. In that case, even the poorest 
among the poor employees of this particular 
Government cannot be paid. We do not 
want this crisis; we do not want the construc-
tion activtties of the country to collapse; we 
do not want the developmental activities to 
collapse. Therefore, consistent with our 
loyalty to the Constitution, and loyalty to the 
nation, without taking any partisan attitude, 
we will definitely take a national attitude and 
tell the President about tt that we shall not 
come in the wasy of implementing, pers-
erving, protecting and defending the Consti-
tution. 

It is only on this basis that we have taken 
a broader view. As far as the present crisis 
is concerned, I wiD repeat it that the day this 
Government was formed on the support of 
the Congress Party whose credentials were 
already proved in the days of Chaudhary 
Charan Singh, it was bound to happen. As 
predicted by us, " has happene.d. And 
probably for that those who co-opted it and 
set up a minuscule Government they were 
responsible. This is I would like to say by 
way of my participation, a brief submission, 
during the debate on the Motion of Thanks to 
the President. 

SHRI SOMNATH CHA TIERJEE 
(Bolpur): I am not speaking on the Presi-
dent's Address because- I have already 
spoken on the President's Address. I am 
speaking on the political issues that have 
arisen. What I had anticipated then has 
proved to be true. In a way, I am sorry that 
a political of Mr. Chandra Shekhar's and 

stature could not appreciate or could not 
anticipate what would happen when he 
decided to join a political serpent for the 
purpose of coming to power. This is the 
position. The only thing is that the Congress(l) 
has not got the courage either to face the 
people or to form a Government here. They 
had informed the Rashtrapatijithat they would 
not form the Government because they did 
not wish to go against the people's mandate. 
But they were very eager to create a situ-
ation where people's mandate would be 
violated by others. And in that trap, Mr. 
Chandra Shekhar and our good friends there 
got themselves into. 

What we find today is that the Congress 
Party has brought this Government to do 
many dirty things like dismissal of the Tamil 
Nadu Government- a direct attack on our 
democratic set up and on the Centre-State 
relations. Pondicherry Assembly has been 
dissolved; now Governors have been treated 
in that shabby manner; how, even in the 
forum of international affairs, keeping them-
selves in the back, they have tried to run this 
Government. A very serious damage has 
been done to our body politic. We helve seen 
the weakenesses of this type of Govern-
ment. But at least there must have been 
semblance of mandate or a semblance of a 
numerical strength which this Government 
never possessed. That was the difference 
with the Janata Dal Government of which Mr. 
ChandraShekharwasaparty. ThatGovern-
ment also fell because of the withdrawal of 
support by the BJP which they had prom-
ised. Now we are finding another occasion 
within three months of that. Now the 
Congress(l) party which has run this coun-
try, ruled to this country for nearly four dec-
ades has brought this country to rack and 
ruin where people are steeped in poverty, 
unemployment and illiteracy. There is greater 
and greater unemployment in this country. 
Now they are not having a courage to form a 
Government, they have utilised this !)ppOrtu-
n~y. Today they stand fully exposed. We 
wanHo make it clear that this is the role of the 
Co ngress(l). They have not got minimum 
sense of responsibility for the purpose of 
passing the financial business, and before 
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that they has impliedly withdrawn their 
support. They are playing with the country; 
they are playing with this House; and they 
are playing with the people of this country. 
They have behaved irresponsibly. 

So far as we are concerned. ·we had 
announced that this Government must go. 
This is our policy because this Government 
has no moral, no constitutional and no politi-
cal right to remain in power. It was living on 
the good wishes of a political party who can 
behave so irresponsibly as we had appre-
hended they would. We want a mid-term-
poll. We do not want any combination, any 
unholy combination to come up now for the 
purpose of filling up the gap. We want to 
make it clear. We shall oppose if another 
attempt for horse-trading is made. We shall 
try to expose that and I hope the highest 
authority in this country will not make the 
same mistake as has been done earlier. We 
would request him. This withdrawal of sup-
port the BJP did openly; but they have done 
stealthily. But that exposes their political 
intentions. 

It seems the Congress I leader has 
entered into some arrangement already with 
some sections of the House to come to 
power by hook or by crook-more by crook 
than by hook. I can only appeal to my friends 
on that side that they have made a mistake 
and don't take the country for another ride. 
Therefore they should at least see how their 
so called friends have behaved. They have 
learnt a lesson a little late. Therefore we 
shall oppose if such a Government is tried to 
be set up here. We shall oppose it tooth and 
nail. 

SHRI INDRAJIT GUPTA (Midnapore): 
While fully supporting what has been spoken 
here by my colleagues, I only wish to add 
this much. I am in two moods-whether to pity 
Mr. Chandra Shekhar .... (Interroptions) 
..... whether to congratulate you or not I will 
decide after I hear what you say. 

In the IHe of every man a time may come 

when he has to face the truth. Mr. Chandra 
Shekhar today is facing the truth. Tha'aIore 
I can well imagine what kind of feelings he is 
having. I believe that he consciously molt a 
calculated risk when he agreed It) become 
the Prime Minister. Hetook a calculated risk 
because he knew that firstly he and his 
friends were violating the mandate which the 
people had given them in the last general 
elections. The mandate was an anti-Con-
gress mandate. The parties which formed 
the last Government headed by Mr. V.P. 
Singh may have had their own political and 
ideological differences; but all of them came 
to this House on an anti-Congress mandate. 
But these friends of ours who were a part of 
that party, having sensed here that now they 
have got an opportunity to come to power, 
they violated that mandate and went and 
embraced that same Congress against whom 
the people had voted them to this House. 

Heknewthatverywell. Inspiteofthathe 
took this risk. They then split their own party 
and permitted Mr. Rajiv Gandhi and his party 
to come to an arrangement with them sothat 
they could remain in power for some time. I 
know he must be feeling very bitter now; I 
understand it. But I don't want to gloat over 
that. He will have to ponder over this 
question as to who is responsible for this. I 
think if Mr. Chandra Shekhar is an honest 
man he will admit it that his own ambitions 
led him away. Only he may have forgotten 
that there was another gentleman who has 
got even more ambition who is hiding behind 
the curtain. He had not given up his ambition. 

Now this drama which has been played 
for the last two days is coming to a close. 
Everybody is engrossed in this drama. The 
country is going to wreck and ruin. Nobody 
has bothered here all these days to discuss 
seriously the economic crisis. the financial 
crisis the rising prices, the spreading unem-
ployment, etc. inthisoountry. We do not find 
time in this House nowadays, to have seri-
ous debates about these burning problems 
of the people. h is a pity that we are 
concerned- and we have been put into a 
position when everybody is concemed-as 10 
how to make Governments; how to unmake 
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Governments; restructuring of Governments; 
permutations and combinations and all kinds 
of different horse-trading deals, by which 
somebody can gang up with somebody else, 
I doubt whether in the history of our country, 
Sir, ever we have faced such an aggravated 
crisis of politics, of economics and of the 
society itseH, as we are now facing in the last 
one year. Now what is to be done? I do not 
know what Mr. Chandra Shekhar is about to 
say. 

THE PRIME MINISTER (SHRI CHAN-
DRA SHEKHAR): You will listen. 

SHRI INDRAJIT GUPTA: When you 
speak, certainly I will listen. I am sitting here 
from the morning, waiting to listen to you. 

I will not able to sympathize with him 
because he has brought this disaster on 
himself. 

But, I must say that the friends in whom 
you rely, are , I am told now outside in the 
lobby, exercising their surveillance on this 
House; nothing is being said about their 
leader, who has no kind of moral standards 
whatsoever, who has been a past master of 
surveillance and he has now magnified this 
incident. I admit that it is a serious incident. 
If the Haryana Government is responsible 
for it, I think, there is no question of sparing 
the Haryana Government. It should be 
condemned by al! possible means. But, this 
is no ground for Mr. Rajiv Gandhi to dictate 
terms to Shri Chandra Shekhar as we are 
told, he has been doing by saying that he will 
not be satisfied unless such political meas-
ures are taken against the Haryana Govern-
ment or the Haryana Chief Minister or the 
Haryana Home Minister, as will satisfy him. 
I hope Shri Chandra Shekhar has not agreed 
to any of those terms, humiliating terms. At 
least if he has refused that, I will congratu-
lated him on that score. 

Now, we are approaching a new stage 
again in the political development of our 
country. We do not know what is going to 
happen. They have together conspired to 
bring about a total picture of such instability, 

Govemmental instabil~y, pol~ical instability 
as our country has never known before. All 
of us will have to think together and get 
together to save the country and rescue the 
countryourofthis. Alii wish to say isthatthis 
is an unhappy chapter that is passed in our 
country. As my friend here said, not only on 
domestic issues, even on international is-
sues, we have passed through a very very 
dark period. Even on that occasion, Mr. 
Rajiv Gandhi, unfortunately for him, he was 
a brt too late-tried to appear on the world 
stage again to recover some of his last 
ground. He made a futile attempt. 

Now, the country is still there, the Parlia-
ment is still there, our people are still here in 
this country. The same people, the same 
country which has withstood so many crises, 
so many trials, so many difficulties in the last 
45 years and we have survived when many 
foreigners specially, used to write big books 
saying that India is bound to disintegrate, 
crack up and disappear from the world map 
and that it cannot survive. But, we have 
survived. I am confident thatthe great people 
of this country and the democratic institu-
tions of this country will enable this country to 
survive and continue to survive despite all 
trials and tribulations, despite all the petty 
politicking which some ambitious politicians 
may indulge in, for a few days. But we have 
refused to be a party to it. As far as Left 
parties are concerned, we have tried to fol-
Iowa consistent line maybe we committed 
some errors here and there. We are never 
going to be a party to this kind of petty-
politicking, this kind of manoeuvres, this kind 
of intrigues, this kind of conspiracies behind-
the -scenes, without references to any pro-
gramme-no ideology, on programme, on 
pOlicies, nothing. 

It is just a question of individual leader's 
likes and dislikes, whom you want to go with, 
whom you don't want to go with for the sake 
of coming to power. This is a dangerous 
game which will disrupt our country's unity 
completely. Therefore, Sir, I hope the cur-
tain is going to fall on this entire chapter of 
our country's history. All the healthy and 
democratic elements in our States, in the 
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Republic, in the Parliament, among the 
people will come together and save the 
country at this hour of trial. 

The Rashtrapati has also got a big 
re§.POnsibility on him. We do not know that 
he is thinking or what he is going to do. We 
remember that he was told by Mr. Rajiv 
Gandhi categorically-not once but several 
times-that there is no question of my sup-
port to Mr. Chandra Shekharbeing partial or 
half-hearted or irregular that sometimes I will 
support, sometimes I will not support. There 
was no question of it. He gave a categorical 
assurance to the Rashtrapati. He has let 
them form the Government. "Uncondition-
ally we will support them from outside," said 
the Congress party. What have they done 
now? What are they doing now? And if they 
have gone out of the House for two days. it 
is an insult to the House. (Interruptions) 
Therefore, I think, if Mr. Gandhi is thinking 
that they will be able fa go and tell the people 
that you see, we never withdrew our support, 
we had just gone out of the House; we had 
walked out and walking our is a legitimate 
parliamentary step tv take and in our ab-
sence these Opposition pecpk got toge!her 
and voted this Government out, so, we are 
net to be blamed. That is the game. I must 
tell the people of this country are not such 
fools to be deluded by this kind of argument. 
They have understood very well that this 
Government either resigns itself and goes or 
it cannot be defeated in Ihis House unless 
the Congress Party chooses to bow out and 
make such a situation possible. II is they 
who are responsible. They formed thA 
Government. They brought it down in a 
shabby, petty way. Therefore, Sir, I don't 
want to say anything more. Well, let me at 
the end extend one word of sympathy to Mr. 
Chandra Shekhar. (Interruptions) You don't 
want it? 

( Interruptions) 

SHRI CHRANDRA SHEKHAR: I want 
it. 

SHRI INDRAJIT GUPTA: Perhaps 
'sympathy' sounds a bit too patronising. (/nt.r-
ruptions) He is a friend of mine also for long 
many years. I have known him. 

SHRI CHANDRA SHEKHAR: Even 
one good word is always welcome. 

SHRIINDRAJIT GUPTA: You should 
not rely on this kind of people to be friends 
with. That is the first thing. You should 
understand your people. You should know 
how to gauge the character of people. You 
are not such an old ma'nthatyou have not got 
any time left to you. Why should you let your 
ambitions run away with you like this? I can 
understand it of the gentleman who is sitting 
next to you. 

[ Translation] 

Tauji has become too old. He must be 
thinking sometimes that little time in left to 
him to full fill his ambitions. But one not such 
anold man that you have not got anytime left 
to you. Why should you let your ambitions 
run away with you like this. Why did yau 
become so impatient? 

[English] 

Please curb your impatience in future 
because it may lead you again into some 
trouble which YOll did nat bargain for. So, 
that is alii want ta say. Let us all try to see 
that we can pull together and save the coun-
try. What is going to happen to all these 
budgets, I don't know. There will not be a pie 
to spend The Railways cannot run. The 
Railways won't have a pie after 31 sf March. 
The Railway Minister is Sitting there. He 
presented a great big vote on account. What 
is the use of it? And worse is the snuation on 
Kashmir and Punjab. So, some way has to 
be found out. This constitutional part of the 
crisis, financial part of the crisis, is not any 
one party's headache. It is something which 
concerns the interests of the whole nation 
and the country. Everybody must think seri-
ously now how to find the way out so that sat 
least that part of the crisis can be solved - at 
least for some time to come until we are in 
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a better position to deal w«h it on a stable 
basis. So, we are prepared to cooperate. 
And Mr. Advani has said that ij somebody 
can suggest a way by which this part of it can 
be tackled and solved, we are prepared to 
cooperate because we do not think that any 
petty party gains should be sought to be 
scored in the interest of the economy and 
finance ofthe entire country. We will play our 
part in that. With these remarks, I thank you 
for giving me an opportunity to say soma-
thing. (Interruptions) 

SHRI NANI BHATTACHARYA (Ber-
hampere): Mr. Speaker Sir, by and large, I 
share the views of my colleagues and I am 
not going to repeat those points again. But 
one thing has come out to be true. Over a 
period of one and a half years, particularly in 
this period of two to three months, what are 
the people of this country seeing? The 
Congress people made the Parliamentary 
democracy a farce. No norm of Parliamen-
tary democracy was observed. Sir, you 
know how this Government has emerged. 
You know the history of the emergence of 
this Government. This is a Government 
created by the Congress. The Congress 
have violated all the norms of parliamentary 
democratic system and practice. You know 
that this Government has no commitments 
to the public. Mr. Chandra Shekhar knows 
very well that he has no pledge balore the 
people except those of the National Front 
when he was in it. This is known to every-
body. 

MR. SPEAKER: Please do not repeat. 
Try to conclude. 

SHfll NANI BHAnACHARYA: Firstly, 
the Parliamentary democracy has been a 
farce and that is the main picture of the 
present situation. Secondly, we are oppos-
ing the Motion of Thanks to the President's 
Address. I said already that I am not going 
to repeat whatever has been said by my 
colleagues. I think Mr. Chandra Shekhar 
and others who are present on that side will 
learn a lesson from what has happened in 
these days and where the Congress crooks 

have led him to. With these words, I con-
clude. 

SHRI CHinA BASU (Barasat): Atthe 
outset, I would be very much anxious to say 
somethingtoourfriend, Mr. ChandraShekhar 
with whom I had the privilege of working for 
a long time. For a few minutes, he will have 
to face the hourof reckoning. Sir, the person 
who has political aetuteness, who has got a 
tradition of fighting for the people of our 
country, who has spent a greater part of his 
life for upholding the moral values in public 
life has fallen victim at a particular point of his 
life to some kind of an ambtlion. Every 
politician should have some kind of ambi-
tions. I do not deny this fact. But his ambition 
was not based on reality or principle which 
he has been upholding during his entire me. 
Sir, even at this late stage of the hour, he 
should learn something and also unlearn 
something in this matter. So far as the 
Congress support on which he had set up his 
Government is concerned, I think, he has 
been disillusioned by this time. 

It has been the practice always of the 
Congress(I) and the Congress Party to take 
to the path of perfidy and treachery. I hope 
this will be the last occasion for the 
Congress(l) and its leader, Shri RajivGandhi, 
to practise perfidy and treachery and the 
country should know it well what kind of 
treachery and perfidy has been exercised by 
Shri Rajiv Gandhi. Two days drama which 
has been enacted represents the height of 
irresponsibility of a political party worth the 
name. They could have withdrawn their 
support on pomical considerations, but in-
stead of withdrawing the support in a straight-
forward manner, they have put the entire 
country to ransom, they have put the entire 
Parliament to ransom and they have put the 
entire countrymen to ransom. 

You should very well know and I am 
glad that the Prime Minister even now would 
certainly say that he has not acted as a 
puppet or Shri Chandra Shekhar has no 
element of puppetry. He has always re-
volted against that kind of political domina-
tion from whichever side it may come from. 
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This is the lesson of his life. But even if he 
has not acted as a puppet, my I ask him, how 
he agreed, or how he decided to dismiss the 
Government of Tamil Nadu. how he dis-
solved the Tamil Nadu Assembly and how 
he dismissed the Governor of Bihar. As the 
pol~ical s~uation stands today, is it not just to 
act at the behest of Congress(l) or at the 
behest of the Congress(l) President? If he 
does not accept that it is puppetry, what else 
can it be? Does his conscience say that it 
was necessary, it was democratic, it .was 
according to the basics of parliamentary 
democracy in our country. 

This Government must go; earlier the 
better. Sooner the Government goes, the 
better for the country. Sooner the Govern-
ment goes, it is better for all of us, it is better 
for the parliamentary democracy. 

While we want that this Government 
should go. I would make it perfectly clearthat 
we do not want that Shri RajivGandhi should 
come to power in a elandestine manner. The 
pol~ical instability which has been created 
can be resolved only through another popu-
larman date. H th popular mandate is not ob-
tained, I think. we shall only be encouraging 
defectors; dishonest people, and such unde-
sirable practices would receive dividends. 
The only wayout today for the healthy parlia-
mentary democracy is to seek a fresh man-
date. Otherwise, Ithink, inan attempt to from 
Government on the basis of permutations 
and combinations, horse trading etc. would 
create conditions of instability in our country. 
Therefore, everybody and all of us, who 
represent our peopJe, should not hesitate to 
go to the people to seek a fresh mandate for 
healthy parliamentary democracy. 

Lastly, certainly there a~ certain 
constitutional crisis, certain finan~jal crisis. 
We are the responsible Members ~f Parlia-
ment and we have to obligation t~ see that 
these problems are sorted out. ! 

So 1ar as my party is concerned. we 
shalt extend cooperation to bring about a 
solution to sort out the problems which we 

find today so that the Government can func-
tion in a way it should function. XVZ 

Thank you, Sir. 

[ Translation] 

SHRI CHANDRA SHEKHAR: Mr. 
Speaker, Sir, for the last few days. a discus-
sion was going in the House on the Presi-
dent'sAddress. Firstly, I beg your pardon for 
not listenir,g to some of the Members. Sev-
eral Members took part in this discussion 
and mentioned the problems being faced the 
country. I don't find it necessary to discuss 
all those problems, because these have 
been already discussed in the House many 
a times. But I would like to say a few words 
about the basic problems which have been 
raised here. 

First of all, I would like to take up the 
questions raised by Shri Ram Krishan Yadav. 
Although. he was the last speaker. yet he 
has raised the basic questions regarding 
human dignity, poverty, distress and hunger, 
which are related to our country. 

In the Constitution, framed .ter the 
freedom struggle, we promised 1ci protect 
human dignity. We also said that our biggest 
wea~h is our manpower and development of 
our country depends on this manpower. 
Mahatma Gandhi told us that we would be 
unable to build up a new India, unless we 
realise the dignity of labour. We have to pay 
attention to these issues and we should have 
done it earlier, but it is regretable that we did 
not do so. But it is not proper to say that 
these issues have not been mentioned in the 
President's Address. When the President 
has proposed to set up a National Recon-
struction Fund. the intention behind it was to 
utilise the manpower of crores of people 
properly. We also said that this manpowerof 
crores of youths should be utilised to remove 
poverty, hunger. illiteracy. inequality exist-
ing in our country because this is the wealth 
which can give us biggest power. 

Shri Ram Krishan Yadav has said that is 
is ironical that ollr thousands of Yee'S old 



805 Constitutionalaisis PHALGUNA 15, 1912 (SAKA) in the countJy 806 

culture is full of Iibe",,1 ideals, even then the 
scheduled castes, scheduled tribes and 
backwards are not treated at par with others 
in our country. They are pained about this. 
To remove this inequality we will have to 
bring them at par with others by giving them 
special opportunities in the society. 

He has also said that special attention 
need to be paid the backward classes and 
the poor. Some other Members also said 
that we have always respected all1he relig-
ions in our country. Unfortunately commu-
nalism has been raising its head for the last 
few years our country and people have 
become thirsty of blood of each other in the 
name cf religion. No religion teachers to 
fight each other. Time and again, we have 
repeated our resolution in the Parliament 
that we believe in religious tolerance. It is 
necessary to take steps in this regard. 

Our country has been facing the prob-
lem of unemployment. The manpower is our 
wealth, but it is n01 being utilised properly. 
This is why, it was earlier said that the right 
to work will be made a fundamental right, but 
simultaneously, we will have to create new 
employment opportunities also and for that 
we have to properly utilise the limited re-
sources of our country. We have to decide 
whether our limited resources are to be used 
for providing luxuries of life or to remove 
'poverty. 

We had said this and the President too 
had stressed in his address that we would 
have to take innovative steps to fill the over-
widening gap between the prosperous and 
poorer sections of our society. We don't 
have any animosity towards anyone's pros-
perity, we dOrbt have any clash or enrn~y 
with the prosperous, but if we want to light a 
candle of hope in the dark world of the poor 
and the helpless, then certainly, the afflu~nt 
will have to make some sacrifices. Such 
policies will have to be formulated in our 
country, that is why we opted for a planned 
economy tor our country the Planning 
Commission was established in 1950. My 
good old friend veteran leader, Shr.i Yamuna 
Prasad Shastri said that to reference to the 

Planning Commission was made. If he goes 
through the contents of the speech thor-
oughly, he will find that I had said that the 
draft of the eighth five year plan would be 
prepared by 31 st March. We cannot brush 
aside or disregard the concept of a planned 
economy. If the aspirations and necessities 
of a 'Iarge country is to be fulfilled with limited 
resources, then it is very essential to give 
priority to the idea of planning and the Plan-
ning Commission has been endeavouring to 
fulfillhat dark and even today, it is working in 
that direction. 

My hon. friend, Shri Somnath Chatter-
jee has repeatedly raised burning problems 
like unemployment, poverty and the pr0b-
lems being faced by the working class. We 
feel1hat if the problem of unemployment is 
not checked, tt will give rise to distress and 
sorrow in the minds of the unemployment. 
Pcwerty in itse~ is a curse, but the pain and 
distress in the minds of the unemployment 
will not only create disorder within the soci-
ety, but will also fear the very fabric of our 
society. Some of my friends here raised 
question regarding Assam, Punjab and 
Kashmir. I am grateful to the leader of 
opposition, Shri l. K. Advanifor he had rightly 
understood the importance of these burning 
questions. Despite our all-out efforts, even 
today the situation in Punjab is not normal. 
Event today, Killings are taking place, but we 
have shared no effort to change this atmos-
phere of bloodshed. We have always 
stressed upon the need to solve this issue 
through negotiations, but I would certainly 
like to add here that tension has lessened, 
even ~ there hasn't been a ~rcepti*t 

""change. Wedid make efforts in thatdiraction 
a,.we shall continue to do so in theCO!'ling 
days t~o. We don't claim that we hSV'fi 
created a paradise on earth. '1 had never 
promised a paradise, nor do J promise it 
today also However, I do believe that-

"Maana ki hum chamar kQ,Gulzar nakar 
sake, c' 

kuchch khaar tho hum kam kar sake 
Gujre jidhar se hum." 
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Although we were not able to establish 
a garden of Eden, we certainly did remove 
some thorns from the path, unmindful of the 
fact that some of them did fierce our feet. My 
brother, Shri Indrajit Gupta has given a very 
wise counsel that Chandra Shekhar should 
think before he acts. I would like to say that 
I do think and I know very those whom I can 
trust and those whom I can't My experience 
has been similar, with those sitting here and 
those seated there. I won't discuss it here. 
Each and every Member referred to the 
crisis being faced by the nation. I would like 
to ask whether under the circumstances and 
in order to face these problems boldly, is it 
not necessary that we should instill a se:1se 
of confidence and mutual trust wi,l,in us. is it 
not essential that vie would hav~ failh !:1 
each other? We don't say that any single 
person in fully competent and omnipatent. I 
have learned lessons of sacrifice from many 
people. Many of our friends said here that 
we should restrain our ast:liration and that 
our personal ambit!ons sr.o:Jld not blind us. 
I feel distressed when I hear these things 
from the mouths of those whc have knocked 
my doors many a time to achieve their long-
cherished ambitions. I don't have anything 
else to say in this regard. Mr. Speaker, Sir, 
I want to tell you ..... (Interruptions) ..... be-
cause through this House, I would like to tell 
my countrymen that mine is not a personal 
ambition. We wanted do create an atmos-
phere at confidence at a time when the 
country was passing through a crisis and if 
our detractors feel that we are in the wrong, 
then let them be happy about it. I have never 
Cheated anyone. There is not a single great 
person in the world history, who has not 
been deceived at one time or the other. It is 
very wrong to deceive someone, but it is not 
a crime to be deceived. We have never 
deceived anyone, neither the people sitting 
here, northepeoplesittingoutthere. 'fthese 
deceivers try again and again and succeed 
in their mission, I consider it an achievement 
in my life. One thing that Shri Advani or Shri 
Indrajit Gupta had said or perhaps both of 
them had said was that the opposition par-
ties were responsible for the fall of the Gov-

ernment. I would like to clarify here that 
Governments do not fall due to opposition 
parties, rather" is the supporting party which 
is responsible for the fall of a Government. 
There should not be any misunderstanding 
about this issue and I do not know why they 
are doing so, how they are doing and what do 
they intend to do, but I would certainly like to 
add here that criticism or verbal attacks from 
the opposition side is understand abies but 
inactivity, inaction and absence from the 
House on the part of the supporting party is 
perhaps unprecedented and unique in the 
annals of the history ...... (/nterruptions} . 

I understand it very well, but now stan-
dards are emerging. Please don't think that 
I am furious, many of our friends were heard 
~;aying that' am distressed and that I am 
furious. I am neither angry nor distressed. 
Acccrding to these well-wishers, I am incom-
petent to hold any responsible position and 
that the sacrifice, capability, competence 
and eligibility of some of those holding high 
positio'1 in the Government were such that 
1hey were competent enough to occupy this 
high office, but. according to these friends, I 
who was ignored and isolated by one and all 
thwarted these attempts and jumped into the 
tray at the first opportune moment. If you feel 
satisfied by saying such things, I would say 
that through your absurd thinking, you can 
expose your manners, but you cannot be 
tittle my personality. 

Mr. Speaker, Sir, I would certainly like 
to say here that ~ I could exercise control 
over my amb~ions and feelings from 1962, 
when I was elected to Parliament for the first 
time, then I could have done the same in 
1990 too, but I couldn't do so for seasons, to 
which Shri Advani has already referred. I 
feel that the country is passing through crisis 
and it is moving towards a dangerous situ-
ation towards a const~utional crisis to which 
Shri Advani was referring. Perhaps, I may 
be in the wrong, my decisions may be wrong, 
but I have always wanted to foil the conspira-
cies intended towards taking the country 
towards destruction, with all the .powers at 
my disposal. I am not the last person in 
history. The last persons of history are those 
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with whom polnics being and end. I am 
among those people who believe that H this 
country could run in the absence at such 
stalwarts like Gandhiji and Jai Prakash 
Narayan, then it can be definitely run without 
Chandra Shekhar too, but there are some 
'principled' people without whom this coun-
try can'trun. 

Mr. Speaker, Sir, it is for the cou ntry and 
the world to judge my efforts and its resuns 
and they have judged n. I would like to tell my 
friends that it has been observed by many 
people that poverty, hunger, starvation, 
communal hysteria and a negative feeling in 
the minds of poor scheduled castes and 
scheduled tribes is not just a phenomena 
restricted of our country. Rather, this crisis 
is there all over the world. Moreover, such 
forces are emerging. which are passing a 
grave threat to world peace. I have already 
spoken in detail about the issue of Guff War, 
which has been raised here many times. I 
had taken a decision on India's stand after 
giving a serious thought to the issue and I 
want to reiterate it here that we are in favour 
of self-determination to the people of Pales-
tine, but we have never felt that 10 achieve 
this goal, it is necessary to conquer Kuwait. 
If there is any logic in this silly argument, then 
only they can understand it. Even today, 
after the war has come to an end, India is the 
only country in the world which stands stead-
fastly by the side of Iraq. The restructuring of 
the Iraqi economy, its reconstruction and its 
development should be in the longer inter-
ests of its people. Today, when assistance 
was song it from India for the first time, our 
country took the initiative and we shall pro-
vide all possible assistance to both Kuwait 
and Iraq to rebuild their war-ravaged econo-
mies. 

Mr.Speaker. Sir, I-believe that the re-
sponsibilities of protecting and defending a 
territory is the responsibility of the people 
living there. No third party can don the 
mantle of la policemen and interfere in the 
affairs of that country. We have never 
accepted it and we shall always oppose it 
tooth and nail, but there are some self-styled 
champions of world peace, who poke their 

nose everywhere and every time and cJajm 
that it istheywho run this world. Here I would 
like to know from each Memberofthis House 
whether foreign policy is hollow idealistic 
imagination orflights oHancy. No, in my ,view 
it is a weapon to defend and protect the 
larger interests of the country. I had said 
earlier also that for us, the protection of 
national interests is of paramount impor-
tance and while doing so, we shall not devi-
ate from our principles. I would like to say 
only this much. 

I would not like to go in that, we have 
developed a habit of criticising others and we 
have also developed a feeling of demorali-
sation within ourselves. We unnecessarily 
begin to cry and start feeling that we are 
ruined, none cares for us now, we lag behind 
the world etc. But the question is where are 
we lagging behind? Who will push this 
country back, which has a manpower of 85 
erore of worthy population? We should have 
self-confidence. The power does not lie in 
Prime Minister's hands, but in those ofthe 85 
crores of people. Sometimes, we may seek 
some help from America but at the same 
time we should not forget that America too 
needs our help. For a very minor issue some 
of us dreaded much and they began to cry 
that we became slave to America. There is 
no such thing. Actually, a man spells what is 
in his brain and some of us are possessing 
slavish mentality in themselves. So, I want 
to say that our country has great power and 
we may use it wherever it is necessary 
whether it is China, Pakistan or Iran. I have 
said it earlier also that almost all countries in 
the world have appreciated the role of India. 
But there are some se~-imposed persons 
(Khudai-Khidmatgars) who see darkness 
everywhere. If in the bright sun-light a bird is 
not able to see anything,it is not the fault of 
sun-ligh1 but of the bird's eyes. I will not say 
more than this. 

We shall have to choose the path, which 
India has to adopt. What role must be played 
by this country? Should it act as a blind 
follower of these powers? NO,it is not a blind 
follower of anyone. It has an independent 
foreign policy we rely in the principle 'of the 



811 Constitutional aisis MARCH 6, 1991 in the country 812 

ISh. Chandra Shekhar] 

non-aflgnment. We want to maintain our 
relations with the backward and developing 
countries. Mr. Speaker, Sir, through you, I 
want to assure my friends that the people of 
India will always raise their voice wHh ·the 
oppressed against any sort of colonialism or 
exploitation anywhere in the world. We shall 
be with them whenever peace is disturbed. 
This is our policy and principle and we shall 
maintain it for ever. 

Sir, much has been said about the law 
and order here. It has also been said that my 
government is a puppet government and it 
has taken any decisions like that. I do not 
know much about other decisions but one is 
about Tamil Nadu, which is being much 
discussed now-a-days. You may add Pon-
dicherry also to it. You may read the reports 
of situation in Pondicherry in the Newspa-
pers if you do not rely on my report. But here 
I would like to talk about Tamil Nadu only. 
During the present session of this House and 
during the last session also I had a personal 
talk with some at my friends, who are the 
opposition leaders. An assurance of not 
dismissing the Tamil Nadu Government was 
ought from me. In response to that I told 
them that there would not be another option 
before me than to dismiss the Tamil Nadu 
Government, it it did not change ~s att~ude. 
( Interruptions) 

SHRI TARtT BARAN TOPDAR (Bar-
rackpore) : You had not said this. 

PROF. MADHU DANDAVATE: When 
J raised the issue of Tamil Nadu, you did 
assure that you would not dismiss that 
Government. You said it clearly. You may 
change your stand now if you so like. 

SHRI CHANDRA SHEKHAR: I did not 
say that. I told that I would think hundred 
times before dismissing it. I have got such 
sebse. I dismissed that government be· 
cause it became unavoidable . 

SHRI SHOPAT SINGH MAKKASAR 

(Bikaner): You did as the Congress told you 
to do 

SHRI CHANDRA SHEKHAR: I do not 
want to involve myself in such controversial 
discussion nor do I want to repeat those 
things which explain the causes of the Tamil 
Nadu Government's dismissal. In the rec· 
ords of the House there is statement of on 
opposition leader, Shri Gurupadswamy who 
belong to the party of han. Dendavateji. By 
reading that one may come to know as-to 
what did 11ell and what did he say? I do not 
say one thing at one place and something 
else ~t another place. The Congress is 
simply a political party which did extend its 
support to me in this House. I do not say that 
I cannot consider anything of that party. 

But everything has a limit and I am not 
under any obligation to cross those limita-
tions. Though, one may compromise many 
times forthe country's sake. I fully agree with 
what Shri Advani said aboutthe happenings 
in this House as well as in another House 
during the last two-three days. This is cer-
tainly highly deplorable and immodest situ-
ation. I was tolerating it because the discus-
sion was going under your chairmanship. 
Mr. Speaker, Sir, t did not think it proper to 
interrupt and say anything. Sir, I would like 
to assure you that I was neither making any 
adjustment nor making any compromise. I 
know the extent to which I have to go. I know 
well what step should be taken at what time. 
They are welcome if they extend their co-
operation; they are welcome ot~erwise also 
. They are masters of their will, and we have 
not any control over them. t don't say that 
they are bound to support us. But I would 
certainly like to say one thing to the members 
of the Congress Party that they should real-
ise that just on the issue of two constables to 
endanger the constitution of India and 10 
carry the Parliament in10 such an odd situ-
ation is not justified. Anyway, one does what 
one's sense allows him to do. I will say no 
more in this regard. That is why somebody 
from that side called me puppet. Theirsense 
does not allow them to think more than 1hat. 
A puppet will see a puppet only. They do not 
know that sometimed even a small Hanuman 
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bums the whole Lanka. Hanuman, despite 
being small .... (lnterruptions) .... Driveout such 
misunderstanding from your minds. This is 
not an issue of an individual. The analysis of 
the persons is not required here. Rather, the 
country's circumstances and problems are 
important. We cannot overlook these prob-
lems. Now and then we all shall have to look 
into these problems un~edly. lowe my 
thanks to all the opposijion leaders who have 
assured me their co-operation in resolving 
this constitutional crisis. I hope that some 
solution will come out with your co-opera-
tion. I believe that all of you will co-operate 
in resolving this crisis. I want to say very 
politely that in the Parliamentary system of 
Government political reality depends much 
on the mathematical numbers. And this 
arithmetic cannot be avoided. The members 
of the Congress Party are not present here. 
I do not know where they are ... (Interruptions) 
I am not even sure about whether I havetheir 
support or not. But it is sure that I am cannot 
run my Government any longer with sirch/ 
type of their conduct. Mr. Speaker, Sir, I , 
with your permission, will call on the Presi-
dentto submit my resignation. And I request 
you to adjourn the House now. Now every-
thing will depend upon the hon.President's 
decision. I have already taken the advise of 
my companions about it. We reached this I 
decision yesterday that in such circum-

stances there is ne~her validity nor naces-
sityto continue the proceedings of this House. 
In accordance with my decision this Govern-
ment is g ... oing to resign. According to the 
conventions of the House its proceedings 
cannot continue after the declaration of my 
resignation. Sir, ~ is my formal request to 
you to adjourn the House as its proceedings 
cannot go on without Government. I am 
going to the President to tender my resigna-
tion. I assure my friends that there would not 
be any tactical politics from this side. It 
would be good if persons from that side also 
do the same. This is my wish that we all may 
head towards a fair and clean politics .... 
( interruptions) 

MR. SPEAKER: In view of the resigna-
tion announced by the Prime Minister on the 
floor ofthe House, putting of Motion of Thanks 
on the President's Address to the vote of the 
House becomes infructuous and also no 
other listed business of the house forthe day 
can be taken up. I, therefore, adjourn the 
House to reassemble at 11.00 a.m. tomor-
row. 

14.00 hrs. 

The Lok Sabha then a.djoumed till Eleven 
of the Clock on thursday, the 7th March, 
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